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 Naomi Keefe
 Location: Olinda, BRAZIL 
 Mission:   Church-based community development and evangelism

SEPTEMBER 2022

The month of August has been spent with a mixture of 
medical check-ups (at Healthlink over in Edinburgh), 
debrief, and spending some relaxing time catching up 
with family.  

I was able to enjoy some of the heatwave weather here in 
Ireland and I even managed to wear my shorts and have a 
‘99 ice cream’!

Deputation meetings start in September and I am looking 
forward to catching up with many of you and sharing what 
God is doing in Brazil.

Sorry if you didn´t manage to book me for a meeting near 
you this time as I am completely booked out for the whole 
month.

        For Brazil: 

•	 Give thanks for the ‘Father´s day’ event in August 
with the fathers of the Good News Club children. 

•	 Continue to pray for the Reading Room and Good 
News Club activities and for the volunteers of 
Beberibe congregation with whom I have left a 
´homework´ of a book to read on evangelism. 
 
For Ireland: 

•	 Give thanks for a restful family time before starting 
meetings in September. 

•	 Pray that all the deputation meetings and training 
events will be an encouragement to both myself 
and the various congregations.

Prayer points


